A MILITARY COLLEGE CANADA

Kingston, Ont.

1st September, 1920.

General Sir Arthur W.Currie, G.C.B., K.C.M.G., McGill University, Montreal.

My dear General,

I have now received a letter from General Seely stating that he and his son will arrive in Quebec on the "Prince Frederick Wilhelm" about the 13th instant. They leave Liverpool on the 6th September.

In view of the fact that they arrive at Quebec, I suppose it will not be possible for you to meet them on landing, but as they will have to change trains at Montreal en route to the West it may be that you will have the opportunity of extending a welcome hand to them.

MacBrien is taking a very sympathetic interest in the College, but in view of the financial stringency it is difficult to attain our objectives.

I had a long talk about College affairs with Jim Elmsley, the new Adjutant-General, the other day.